FMNP Vouchers

Printing check requirements for 2023
Current estimate: 1,504,000 checks 

· 854,000 Senior Farmers Market Nutrition Program Checks (in sets of 5) 

· 650,000 WIC Farmers Market Nutrition Program Checks (in sets of 3)

Each set of 5 Senior Farmers Market Nutrition Program Checks must have a unique QR code that meets the specifications of Central Bank of Missouri. Vendor must have the ability to variably print these checks with these unique QR codes.   The forms are continuous fanfold.
Each set of 3 WIC Farmers Market Nutrition Program Checks must have a unique QR code that meets the specifications of Central Bank of Missouri. Vendor must have the ability to variably print these checks with these unique QR codes.  The forms are continuous fanfold.

All check numbers must be in black ink. Starting check number is XXXXXXX.  Each year of the program the vendor must obtain the starting number from the Department of Agriculture.
Check color will change each year with the agency determining the new color to be used prior to purchase order being issued. For 2023, checks will be green. Check size is to be 9 ½ x 3 ½ 1-part continuous fanfold.  
Checks must be printed on Fourdrinier watermarked paper. Check is to have “Hold to light to view watermark (image of watermark) Do not accept if watermark is absent” printed on the back, above the signature line.
A separate check register form is to be printed and inserted into each carton.  They are to be 8 ½ x 14 in the format provided. Check numbers included in the box must correspond with the check register form.  All the check numbers included in that carton must be imaged on the check register form.
All checks must be shipped with the check registers included. 1000 checks per carton with the check register
All checks must be shipped by May 26, 2023.
Check numbers may not be skipped.

There are 140 addresses to be shipped to. Each address shipped to must contain a copy of the packing slip with the range of check numbers shipped to the address included on the packing slip. Shipping costs to each location may be billed at actual cost with invoice.
Copies of packing slips must be sent to Tierney Belanger at the PA Department of Agriculture, Bureau of Food Assistance, 2301 North Cameron Street, Harrisburg, PA 17011 by June 1, 2023.

The same packing slip style must be used for all check shipments.

